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Next meeting:
Monday, February 12, 12:00pm-1:30pm, 400B TUC
I.
Announcements

A.  If there are any changes occurring in your department or program which will have an affect of student advising please notify the UCUAADA Executive Board
B.  A seminar on College Student Development will be offered during Spring Quarter on Tuesday afternoons, 3:30pm until 6:00pm.
C.  Please forward any topics of interest to be covered at future UCUAADA meetings to any member of the Executive Board.

II.
Presentations
A. UC|21 Integrated Core Learning Overview, Pam Person
Integrated Core Learning (ICL) is a UC|21 initiative which is actually a combination of several proposals from the original UC|21 campaign.  The four proposals which were merged to create ICL are First Year Experience, Liberal Learning, Honors and Experiential Learning.  During the first year of implementation Gigi Escoe, Marianne Lewis and Pam Person headed up the initiative and today the management team has grown to include 10 members.  The intent of ICL is to capitalize on and highlight existing strengths in our undergraduate approach to education while at the same time being sure to identify and address any existing weaknesses.  ICL takes on the undergraduate experience as a whole recognizing that academic advising and the advisor encompass and play a key role in this entire experience.  The three components which have been defined as targets for ICL include curriculum (academic credits and requirements), co-curricular activities (clubs, organizations, etc.) and experiential learning (cooperative education, etc.).  One challenge however, will be deciding how to document a student’s undergraduate experience.  The ICL team is beginning to pilot the use of electronic portfolios to document students’ experiences and this project will ideally be implemented through academic advising in the future.  Great Beginnings, the FYE component of ICL, concerns laying a foundation for undergraduate learning; during a student’s first year integrative learning will be introduced to address the “why do I have to take this class?” types of questions.  A First Year Expo is also in the early planning stages to showcase the work that first year students are doing at UC.  The Mid-Collegiate touch-point has been defined as a time for students to continue building the e-portfolio started in their first year and to further practice integrative learning.  It is also in this mid-collegiate touch-point that the newly developed discipline based composition course will occur.  The Finale has been designed to serve as a culmination of the undergraduate experience and will include the senior capstone courses.  An evaluation of a student’s undergraduate experience should include a multi-disciplinary approach to learning.  Feedback and reaction from UCUAADA members included a call for both a faculty and advising team to be included in ICL development.  It was also suggested that changes in advising, in an attempt to become more interdisciplinary could be piloted in conjunction with ICL.  Additional questions included whether or not any advisors were currently included on ICL committees as well as whether or not advisors would be able to view student e-portfolios.
B.  Learning Assistance Center and Cincinnati Pride, Alsace Toure

The Learning Assistance Center (LAC) and Disability Services have been merged into the Department of Academic Success & Excellence.  Mia Hunt is now heading up tutoring efforts; Debra Wiley will be dealing with first-year Cincinnati Pride Grant (CPG) students as well as SPARKS students; Alsace is working with upper-class CPG students; Stephanie Stallworth has replace Janet Winter as Program Manager and is handling all CPG financial aid issues.  CPG students should go to the 3rd Floor of University Pavilion and ask for Stephanie Stallworth in order to sign their contracts.   Also, the Smart Thinking 24/7 online tutoring system is being grossly underutilized and will be terminated here at UC unless more students begin using it.  Drop-in tutoring is still available in the LAC.  If your students are interested in using Smart Thinking they need to visit the first floor of University Pavilion to enroll.
C.  English Composition Changes, Jonathan Alexander

The English Composition Department plans to eliminate the third quarter of English Comp (15ENGL103) and replace it with an upper level discipline based writing course (15ENGL289).  The goal is to have all colleges approve the change and be on board for implementation in Fall of 2007.  Those programs that do not require 15ENGL103 will generally not be affected by the change.  Kristi Nelson and Tony Perzigian are expected to request college wide voting on the issue sometime in February.  Currently, Raymond Walters College is reviewing the change and McMicken College of Arts & Sciences is expected to vote in February.  Those students with credit for both 15ENGL101 and 15ENGL102 will have until Spring 2008 to complete 15ENGL103.  Beginning in Fall 2008 it will be expected that 289 fully replaces 103.  During the 2007-2008 academic year it will be decided individually by the colleges whether or not they will accept 289 or 103.  Students who currently have credit for both 101 and 102 are currently being “hand-picked” to pilot 289 this Spring.  Pilots will continue to be held throughout the 2007-2008 year and if you see a need for such a pilot please let Jonathan Alexander know.  The change is being introduced as an attempt to bridge the cap between the writing expectations of the first year and those in the capstone experience.  Currently 103 is designed for students to work with literary texts and 289 will approach writing from a disciplinary aspect.  English Composition 101 and 102 will be pre-requisites for 289.  A C- will be considered the lowest passing grade for 289 and students falling below this cut off will receive an NP for the course.  It is still unclear whether or not 289 can be used to grade replace 103, but the hope is to have this worked out very soon.  Advising will play a critical role in ensuring that this course be taken in the sophomore or early junior year of a student’s undergraduate experience.  However, one year of writing instruction is all that is necessary for General Education requirements, regardless of which year the instruction occurred.  Honors sections of 289 will be offered.  It is not expected that this will cause issues for transfer students as this is a model which many universities are now moving toward.  Additionally, the transition from 112 to 289 is currently being looked at.  The hope is that with college wide votes occurring in February, curriculum sheets will be updated in time for fall registration and orientation, but some additional handouts may be necessary.  Advanced Placement scores will not be affected as students are not granted AP credit for 15ENGL103.
